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are more robust.  Given any changes to the AFS licence requirements will impose costs on 
industry, we suggest that the proposal requires more detailed analysis to determine whether 
the expected benefits are sufficient to merit change. 
 
Position 4 
 
The Insurance Council does not object to ASIC being empowered to cancel or suspend a 
licence if the licensee fails to commence business within 6 months.  We note however that 
there may, from time to time, be very legitimate reasons as to why a business has failed to 
commence within 6 months of a licence being granted.  There should be legislative flexibility 
to enable licensees to apply for an extension of time, and for ASIC to grant extensions where 
it is reasonable for it to do so. 
 
Position 5 
 
The Insurance Council does not object to aligning the consequences for making false or 
misleading statements in documents provided to ASIC in the AFS and credit contexts.   
 
Position 6 
 
The Insurance Council does not object to ASIC being empowered to refuse a licence on the 
basis that a materially false or misleading statement was made in the licence application, 
provided: 
 

• the materially false and misleading statement is the actual basis of the licence 
refusal; and 

 

• the materially false and misleading statement was knowingly made; and 
 

• the applicant is given the opportunity to correct the statement. 
 
Position 7 
 
The Insurance Council does not object to the introduction of an express obligation requiring 
applicants to confirm that there have been no material changes to information given in the 
application before the licence is granted.  To minimise unnecessary compliance costs, we 
suggest that an applicant should only be required to provide such a declaration upon specific 
request by ASIC.  
 
If you have any questions or comments in relation to our submission, please contact John 
Anning, General Manager Policy, Regulation Directorate, on (02) 9253 5121 or 
janning@insurancecouncil.com.au. 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
 
 
 
 

Robert Whelan 
Executive Director and CEO 


